

Next week our whole school ethos theme will be:

We know how to be a good friend and enjoy healthy relationships

Dear Parents,

We have had a lovely week in Transition this week talking about the weather. We learnt about Sir Francis Beaufort who made the Beaufort scale to measure wind. The weather here in Horsforth is certainly lending itself well to our current topic too!

On Monday, please send your child to school with an object such as an empty plastic bottle, empty tube with a lid etc, as we will be making rain sticks next week. Thank you!

Tests

Monday – Spellings will take place every Monday – please check your child's book for their list. Please learn these as there will be a formal test in their test books.

Thursday – We will have a times table test. Practise can be found on Seesaw as part of this week's homework. Last time we did them in order e.g. 1x2, 2x2. This time we will practise them out of order.

In English we have been learning the ue sound as in statue and ue as in clue. We have also been learning to write Acrostic poems. We wrote a poem about the sun, the rain and the wind together as a class. See if your child can tell you about this at home. We have been practising our handwriting, reading and spelling common exception words.

In Maths, we have been continuing to learn about place value. We looked at how many tens and units are in a number and how the numbers 11-20 are made up. We practised filling in missing numbers and also learning to spell each of the numbers from 1-20 e.g. three, eight, seventeen. We also practised more and less, finding the numbers on a number line. See if your child can have a go at this at home.

Homework

This week the focus is on our Maths work as mentioned above. There's also a times table practise. As always, the children have their reading books and spellings to learn.

We hope you all have a lovely weekend! Mrs Townend and Mrs Bell

Calendar Dates -

February	
Fri 2	Costume Sale (Hall) 8.00am & 3.30pm